Overton Community Council

Planning Committee 2nd September 2015
 
Present: Cllr Coles (ex officio), Cllr Miller, Cllr Pugh (Chairman), Cllr Rogers and Cllr Walker
   

1. Questions or comments from members of the public – no representations received.
2. Apologies received -  Cllr Hewitt 
3. To disclose personal and pecuniary interests in item of business to be discussed at the meeting. – None received.
4. To consider planning applications received
	Planning Application No
	Applicant
	Address of Application
	Brief Details
	Date Applied For
	Status

	P/2015/0608
	Mr A Sadowski
	Lightwood Green, Overton

	Erection of agricultural buildings on agricultural land 
	29/08/2015
	objections


P/2015/0608

Objections raised by Overton Community Council Planning Committee

The site drawing does not show the entrance from the Musley Lane to the present building, nor is shown the hard standing and path in place from that gate to the building and the proposed extension area.

The site is described in the application as 3 acres but WCBC in previous applications have referred to it as 1 hectare and the applicant 0.4 hectares which is 0.988422 acres. (1 hectare = 2.47105 acres). True and accurate clarification is required.

The land is for agricultural purpose, it was grazing land, and a road across the middle would diminish the viable ground available for this purpose. The original road is still in place and runs along the boundary of the industrial estate. The application proposes to place a building in the centre of the agricultural land also diminishing any agricultural land usage.

Placement of the proposed buildings would put them in closer proximity to the residential properties opposite and adjoining. EC2, EC3, EC5 and GDP1. Consideration should be given to seeking permission for placement along the boundary of the industrial estate which would utilise the existing road and slightly lessen the impact. 

Note is also taken that the operation times are given as 7-5 every day including Sundays and Bank Holidays. This would obviously have a serious noise impact on residential properties.

Concern has been raised by local residents that the present structure has not complied with the given planning permission and the cattle housing for the welfare purposes is more extensive than that granted, storage was to be part of the usage for hay and tractors. It is felt that another building described again a being for storage of hay and machinery, may in turn be used for cattle housing. 

References: P/2009/0885, P/2011/0072, P/2011/0570
Local residents have raised objections and written separately to WCBC on 2nd September 2015
Meeting closed 4.50pm

